

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
ECRMC Community Education Center
El Centro, CA
August 14th, 2019**

Chair of Meeting: Luis Olmedo (Alternate: Christian Torres)

Facilitator: Amy Ramos & Daniela Flores of Harder Co.

I. Attendance:

Mersedes Martinez, Community Corridor; **Matt Dessert**, Air Pollution Control District; **Luis Olmedo**, Comite Civico del Valle; **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Mireya Diaz**, Community Corridor; **Kristian Salgado**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Aide Munguia Fulton**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor; **Jose Celaya**, Community Corridor; **Diahna Garcia - Ruiz**, Community Corridor

Alternates: Reyes Romero; Christian Torres; Sandra Mendivil; Michael Moore; Irene Garcia; Juan Villa; Marlene Flores; Rosa Guerrero; Chris Gomez Wong; Diego Gamboa; Irene Garcia;

II. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Amy Ramos welcomed everyone in attendance. She invited them to get some food and also gave a few housekeeping indications. She also pointed out they had interpreting service available for those who needed it.

Luis Olmedo welcomed everyone and said they were going to pass the mike around for giving opening remarks.

Mary Salazar said she wanted to thank both Matt dessert and Gil Rebollar for showing a fine presentation at their Planning Commission in the City of Calexico. She also said people were very impressed and interested in having a workshop to learn more about what they are doing through this program.

Matt Dessert mentioned they are very active and busy behind the scenes at filing documents and meeting requirements set by the State of California for the 617 requirements. He mentioned that the day prior to this meeting they had received a document called the Community Air Protective Incentives Guidelines, which will help put their emission reduction projects and their policies in order and in an acceptable format. He also mentioned that he had been asking to see this draft document for nearly 45 days in order to make sure it provided the safe legal language and harbor that they have all worked so hard to meet. He said it was imperative that they do not only have an open and transparent dialogue with the steering committee members as well as Comite Civico a, but also with the State of California, the California Air Resources Board and any other environmental agency that comes to these meetings to participate in the community. He said the Community Air Protective Incentives Guidelines is a document, which the steering committee has to see and comment on to make sure there is a safe harbor for the projects that they are proposing including the early emission reduction projects, which include an agricultural burning policy, a parking lot paving project in Calexico High School for which the committee agreed to reimburse the Air District 50% of the cost of around \$400,000.00 in order for the committee to get an early taste of the success and the fruit of the funds that are being sent down from the State.

Luis Olmedo added that he thinks they have come a long way and said he wanted to thank all the members of the CSC for their work and time dedicated inside and outside of these meetings. He mentioned that there is an open solicitation for nominations of communities in the northern part of the Imperial Valley to be a part of this program and

that as long as this is legislation is in place they will have an opportunity to compete and participate nominating communities until every community is represented in this Valley.

III. Public Comment

Luis Olmedo encouraged participants to use the comment cards to share their comments or questions as these are posted on their website and may answer other person's questions as well as theirs.

Pete Rodriguez asked **Luis Olmedo** to explain his absence at the Board of Supervisors meeting 2 weeks prior to this meeting. He said that if they are going to monitor the farmers and the ranchers, leadership starts at the top. He said not attending and not sending anyone on his representation sends the wrong message.

Luis Olmedo thanked **Pete Rodriguez** for his comment and said his comment was noted.

Christopher Velasco, lead contract planner at the City of Calexico said he looks forward to working with them all to create some tangible change in the air quality in the city of Calexico. He said he has a lot of ideas he plans to present to the committee and that he wanted to introduce himself.

Luis Olmedo said at this point he wanted to acknowledge that they had received a letter that they would share with the committee later. He also indicated the submitter of the letter that if they have any comments they wanted to submit, they could do so at this time.

Lilian Garcia from the National Border Patrol Council Local 2554 said they had submitted a letter to the committee members, they had made a few copies to pass around, and that they would be getting in contact with them through e-mail, once they are given their contact information.

Kristian Salgado mentioned she believes there is a vacancy at their committee so for those of them who introduced themselves and showed concern about participating; this might be an opportunity for them to submit an application to become a part of this committee.

Kay Day Pricola, Executive Director of the Coalition of Labor, Agriculture and Business mentioned that after looking at the IVAN network website, she had realized that there are two community monitors that are off line; one of them being in Heber. She said she would like to know why they were down and when they were going to correct this.

Christian from Comite Civico indicated that the monitor in Heber that she mentions was at that time without internet access, but that they were already working on solving the problem by getting their new hot spot as soon as possible. He explained they were waiting on T-mobile to get the model to them and that because they are under a nonprofit rate, it takes a while for them to get them the equipment.

IV. Approval of Minutes

Luis Olmedo said that hoping they had had time to review the minutes from July 10th, he would now ask for a motion to approve those minutes.

Aide Fulton made a motion to approve the minutes from July 10th.

Mireya Diaz seconded the motion.

Luis Olmedo called for a vote and the motion passed with a majority vote.

V. Presentations / Questions and Answers

Update on Community Emissions Reduction Program (CERP); Alec from Ramboll

Ray Askins said that it has been his experience that you cannot filter all gasses from schools if anything; you are just recycling the gasses from outside back into the classroom. He asked if they had given any particular thought to that problem.

Alec from Ramboll said he thinks the purpose of the school air filtration project is to filter particulate matter and not necessarily gasses, but that it was something they could look into.

John Hernandez said that the plan that Ramboll is putting together talks about the different types of emissions and sources and he asked if they were going to identify the hot spots taking into account the input from the committee as part of this plan. He also asked if that was going to be the case for the tier 1 and tier 2 strategies on this plan.

Matt Dessert indicated that the committee is going to participate on the design and scope of this plan. He added that they plan on bringing the dollar cost of this plan so that the committee can see what costs are involved in order to use as cost effectively as possible because they are short of funds and might need additional assistance in order to meet their goals and objectives

Luis Olmedo added that the goal and the metric that is expected to be met are having meaningful engagement both from the audience and also from the member of the committee, who are representing their knowledge, their expertise and their community. He pointed out that there will be other opportunities to come back and weigh in on any gaps that might be identified.

Kristian Salgado asked with regards to this committee participating in the policy and rule development, how they would play that role.

Matt Dessert pointed out that they had already brought forward an agricultural burning policy for which the committee's input had been incorporated into. He said they would do that for every policy, rule or any larger State Implementation Plan the committee works on. He said they would make sure they make sense, and they have some kind of a deliverable emission savings to them.

Kristian Salgado asked if just as they had participated on that agricultural burning policy, there would opportunity to discuss other rules such as the ones that have to do with fugitive dust, emission reduction credits, or mobile sources.

Matt Dessert indicated that **Belen Leon** had pointed out to him that some of those answers would be found in the tier 2 area of that night's presentation. He added that with regards to the emission reduction credits they could comment and have further discussions and explain how those different credits, and their banking systems work. He also explained that normally, mobile sources do not earn emission reduction credits through replacement activities.

Iddy Hartman mentioned that when you talk about government and planning, it is really important that the different agencies from Imperial County and the cities represented in the committee look at the policies of how they site the schools because there is no excuse for schools being surrounded by farmer's fields or at the edge of communities where young people are exposed to pollution.

Luis Olmedo thanked her for comment and said it was a comment that had been brought up several times before so they are looking into it to see that a representative from Land Use and Planning could be a permanent participant at these meetings.

Update on CSC Survey Mitigation Projects; Daniela Flores, Ramboll & Harder Co.

Mireya Diaz mentioned she really liked the format of the survey because it is easy to read. She said she would like to know why the community does not seem interested on the same kind of projects that the committee find important and useful for their communities. However, she said that over all in her opinion the survey was great.

Daniela Flores encouraged everyone to use the comment cards to express their opinions so they could share them with everybody and see where there is opportunity for further discussion.

John Hernandez said he wanted to state for the record that he does not believe that mitigation and reduction are synonymous.

VI. Discussions Items

Q & A on Draft Community Air Monitoring Plan (CAMP)

Kristian Salgado said she would like to propose a community guide book called *Clean Air Requires Everyone* as a model for how they conduct outreach in their communities specifically because one of the comments that the California Air Resources Board made regarding the Community Air Monitoring Plan was that it is important to reduce personal exposure through informed decision making. As far as establishing roles and responsibilities, she mentioned she is concerned about how they are representing the power dynamics in the organizational chart. She made some specific comments with regards to this chart and suggested some changes to be considered.

Aide Fulton suggested having some kind of standardization for education and outreach purposes.

An Attendee mentioned that their communities are very unique and that she is in favor of using guidelines, but she is not in favor of standardization.

Belen Leon indicated that all comments regarding the Community Air Monitoring Plan should be submitted no later than August 19th in order to be able to provide a final draft for everybody to review at the next meeting to be held on August 28th.

VII. Interactive Survey

Daniela Flores from Harder Co. conducted an interactive poll to gather CSC member input on priority schools for Air Filtration Projects funded by AB 617. At the end of the survey, she asked members of the committee to please review the attached list of schools in the corridor, the copy of the poll they had just completed, and the geographic map displaying schools in the corridor. She explained their aim was for them to arrive to the next meeting prepared to give input on their priorities for each school in the corridor.

Brief introduction of Jonathan London, Associate Professor and Vice Chair: Human Ecology / Community and Regional Development Faculty Director: Center for Regional Change

Jonathan London mentioned he is working on a project under contract with the Air Resources Board as an independent outside evaluator of community engagement in AB 617. At this point, he passed around a document about this study and also said he would be glad to also share it through e-mail to those who were interested. He explained the purpose of the study is to help lift up the learning and the experiences that everyone is having as they go through this bold experiment in AB 617 and to really help them understand as to what are the things they think are working best, what are the things they think are not working well, and what their ideas are as to how the process could be improved. He mentioned that in the handout that was going around there was link to a survey that everyone was welcome to complete. He added that they had been doing some interviews to members of the steering committee. He

finished saying that if anyone had any questions they think he should include in the evaluation he would love to hear any feedback that they may have.

VIII. Agency Updates

Matt Dessert said with regards to emission reduction credits rule 214.2 credits, that it is not an emission reduction by disposing of old cars. It is a special rule to Imperial County where emission reduction credits are established and available for paving unpaved roads. He added that his rule is at the core of their first emission reduction project plan at the city of Calexico for paving a high school parking lot.

Kristian Salgado thanked him for the clarification.

IX. Agenda Topics for Next Meeting

Belen Leon said that the discussions of the results from the survey taken at this meeting would be one of the topics for the next meeting. She also said the Community Air Monitoring Plan would be presented for approval, and she reminded everyone to submit any comments regarding this plan no later than August 19th. She said they were going to have an update on the Community Emissions Reduction Program because that approval is due on September 11th. She finished by saying that some presentations would also be set up for the next meeting on August 28th at the Heber Community Center.

X. Closing Remarks / Adjournment

Rene Felix said he was encouraged by the progress that they have been making. He added that he knows that by coming to these meetings they are all being trained and getting an education so they can all be on the same page. Therefore he added that he is also encouraged to come to the next meeting better prepared by reading all the material shared with them ahead of time.

Luis Olmedo said he wanted acknowledge the interpreting services provided at these meetings. He pointed out the importance of having adequate communication and thanked the Air Pollution Control District for making these services available.

Kristian Salgado mentioned she wanted to encourage people to make comments, participate and ask questions so that their voice is heard when making decisions. She also suggested having a mechanism in place in order to address letters submitted to the committee such as the one that had been submitted during this meeting by the National Border Patrol Council.

Mireya Diaz said she also wanted to address the letter submitted today and that she agreed with **Kristian Salgado's** suggestion.

An Attendee suggested having more data presented to them with regards to the schools they are considering to be a part of the Air Filtration Projects in order to be able to make better decisions as to which schools would benefit the most from these programs.

Belen Leon thanked everyone for their participation and assured that all of their comments are taken into consideration and that all the schools are also taken into consideration.

Luis Olmedo also thanked everyone for their participation, indicated that all comments are always taken into consideration and that the letter received during the meeting would also be addressed.

Meeting Adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
ECRMC Centro Educativo Comunitario
El Centro, CA
14 de agosto de 2019

Preside la Reunión: Luis Olmedo (Suplente: Christian Torres)

Facilitador: Amy Ramos & Daniela Flores de Harder Co.

I. Asistencia:

Mercedes Martinez, Corredor Comunitario; **Matt Dessert**, Distrito de Control de Contaminación Atmosférica; **Luis Olmedo**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Rene Felix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mireya Diaz**, Corredor Comunitario; **Kristian Salgado**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Aidé Munguía Fulton**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernández**, Corredor Comunitario; **José Celaya**, Corredor Comunitario; **Diahna Garcia**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mersedes Martinez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Diahna Garcia-Ruiz**, Corredor Comunitario;

Suplentes: Reyes Romero; Christian Torres; Sandra Mendivil; Michael Moore; Irene Garcia; Juan Villa; Marlene Flores; Rosa Guerrero; Chris Gomez Wong; Diego Gamboa; Irene Garcia;

II. Bienvenida y Comentarios Iniciales por Parte de Integrantes del Comité Directivo

Amy Ramos dio la bienvenida todos los ahí presentes. Los invitó a servirse comida mientras daba algunas indicaciones de logística. También señaló que contaban con servicio de interpretación simultánea para aquellos que quisieran utilizarlo.

Luis Olmedo dio la bienvenida a todos e indico que pasarían el micrófono para que tuvieran la oportunidad de compartir sus comentarios iniciales.

Mary Salazar dijo que quería agradecer tanto a **Matt Dessert** como a **Gil Rebollar** por haber asistido y ofrecido una excelente presentación en su reunión de Comisión de Planeación de la Ciudad de Calexico. Añadió que la gente se había mostrado muy interesada en participar en un taller para aprender más sobre lo que se estaba haciendo a través de este programa.

Matt Dessert mencionó que se llevaban a cabo muchas actividades tras bambalinas en lo que se refiere a llenado de formatos y documentos y el cumplimiento de los requisitos solicitados por parte del Estado de California en materia del Programa AB 617. Mencionó que un día antes de esta reunión habían recibido un documento llamado Directrices de Incentivos de Protección Atmosférica Comunitaria, los cuales servirían para ordenar sus proyectos de reducción de emisiones y sus políticas en orden y formato aceptables. También mencionó haber estado solicitando dicho documento por alrededor de 45 días para poder asegurar que brindara el lenguaje y provisión necesarios por el que tanto trabajado para lograr. Dijo que era imperativo no solo contar con un diálogo abierto y transparente con los integrantes del comité y Comité Cívico, sino también con el Estado de California, la Junta de Recursos Atmosféricos de California y cualquier otra dependencia ambiental que asista a estas reuniones a fin de participar con la comunidad. Dijo que se trataba de un documento que el comité directivo debe revisar y hacer sus comentarios con respecto a los proyectos que se proponen, incluyendo los proyectos de reducción de emisiones tempranos que incluyen una política de quema agrícola así como un proyecto de pavimentación del estacionamiento de una escuela preparatoria en Calexico para el que el comité estuvo de acuerdo en reembolsar al Distrito Atmosférico el 50% de un costo de alrededor de \$400,000.00 (dólares) para que de esta manera el comité pudiera obtener una muestra temprana del éxito y los frutos provenientes de los fondos que se están obteniendo por parte del Estado.

Luis Olmedo añadió que él piensa que han llegado muy lejos y dijo que quería agradecer a todos los integrantes del comité directivo por su labor y su tiempo invertido dentro y fuera de estas reuniones. Dijo que había una convocatoria abierta al momento para la nominación de comunidades en la parte norte del Valle Imperial para convertirse en parte de este programa y que mientras esta legislación se mantenga vigente, seguirán teniendo la oportunidad de competir y participar nominando comunidades hasta que todas y cada una de las comunidades en este Valle se encuentren representadas.

III. Comentario Público

Luis Olmedo exhorta a los participantes a compartir sus comentarios o preguntas ya que estas son publicadas y cargadas a su portal de internet y bien podrían estar respondiendo a las preguntas de otras personas así como a las propias.

Pete Rodriguez preguntó a **Luis Olmedo** la razón por la cual no había estado presente en la reunión de Junta de Supervisores 2 semanas antes de esta reunión. Dijo que si iban a monitorear a trabajadores agrícolas, el liderazgo comienza desde lo más alto. Dijo que él no asistió y no envió a alguien en su representación un mensaje equívoco.

Luis Olmedo agradeció a **Pete Rodriguez** por su comentario y dijo que había sido tomado en cuenta y anotado.

Christopher Velasco, encargado principal del contrato de planeación de la ciudad de Calexico dijo esperaba colaborar con todos para crear un cambio tangible en la calidad del aire de la ciudad de Calexico. Dijo tener muchas ideas que esperaba poder compartir y planeaba presentar ante el comité y que aprovechaba esta oportunidad para presentarse.

Luis Olmedo dijo que en ese momento quería hacer del conocimiento de todos estar recibiendo una carta que compartirían con el comité más tarde. También le indicó al suscriptor de la misma que si tenía algún comentario que hacer, ahora sería el momento indicado para hacerlo.

Lilian Garcia del Consejo Local de la Patrulla Fronteriza Nacional 2554 dijo que habían presentado una carta dirigida a los integrantes de este comité, que habían ya repartido algunas copias físicas de la misma y que se estarían poniendo en contacto con ellos vía correo electrónico una vez contaran con su información de contacto.

Kristian Salgado mencionó que le parecía que había una vacante disponible en el comité y que para aquellos que habían compartido su inquietud de participar; esta podría ser su oportunidad de hacerlo presentando una solicitud para convertirse en parte de este comité.

Kay Day Pricola, Director Ejecutivo de la Coalición de Trabajo, Agricultura y Negocios mencionó que después de haber visitado el portal de la red de monitoreo IVAN, había notado que dos de los monitores estaban fuera de servicio; uno de ellos en Heber y preguntó a que se debía esto y si ya se estaba haciendo algo al respecto.

Christian de Comité Cívico indicó que el monitor de Heber que ella mencionaba se encontraba en ese momento sin acceso a internet, pero que ya se estaba haciendo algo al respecto al tratar de obtener su *hot spot* lo más pronto posible para su operación. Explicó que estaban a la espera de que T-mobile les hiciera llegar el modelo y que debido a que cuentan con una tarifa para organizaciones sin fines de lucro, les toma un poco de tiempo obtener el equipo.

IV. Aprobación de Minuta

Luis Olmedo dijo que esperando hubieran tenido tiempo de revisar la minuta correspondiente a la reunión del 10 de julio, solicitaba una moción para que esta se aprobara.

Aidé Fulton hizo una moción para aprobar la minuta de la reunión del 10 de julio.

Mireya Diaz secundó la moción.

Luis Olmedo llamó a votación y la minuta se aprobó por mayoría de votos.

V. Presentaciones / Preguntas y Respuestas

Actualización del Programa Comunitario de Reducción de Emisiones (CERP, por sus siglas en inglés); Alec de Ramboll

Ray Askins dijo que de acuerdo a su experiencia no se podían filtrar gases si acaso, solo se estarían reciclando los gases de afuera hacia dentro del salón de clases. Preguntó si ya habían considerado ese problema.

Alec de Ramboll dijo que él estaba bajo el entendido de que el propósito del proyecto de filtración de aire en las escuelas era el de filtrar material particulado y no necesariamente gases, pero que ere algo que podían revisar.

John Hernández dijo que el plan que Ramboll está elaborando habla de los diferentes tipos de emisiones y sus fuentes y preguntó si se iban a identificar los puntos álgidos tomando en cuenta la participación del comité como parte de este plan. Además, preguntó si ese sería el caso con las estrategias de la fase 1 y la fase 2 de este plan.

Matt Dessert indicó que el comité tendría participación en el diseño y el alcance de este plan. Añadió que tenían planeado presentar el presupuesto para este plan para que el comité pueda observar los costos y los fondos se utilicen de la manera más eficaz posible ya que se encuentran cortos de fondos y podrían requerir de asistencia adicional para poder lograr sus metas y objetivos.

Luis Olmedo añadió que la meta y la métrica que se espera alcanzar es la de contar con participación significativa por parte de los integrantes del comité así como por parte de la audiencia en general. Señaló que habría otras oportunidades para regresar y opinar sobre cualquier brecha que se pudiera identificar.

Kristian Salgado preguntó con respecto a la participación de este comité en el desarrollo de políticas y normas, como jugarían ese papel.

Matt Dessert señaló que ya se les había presentado una política en materia de quema agrícola en la que la participación de este comité se había tomado en cuenta y se había incorporado a la política. Dijo que harían lo mismo para cada política, norma o Plan de Implementación Estatal de mayor escala en el que el comité estuviera trabajando. Dijo que se asegurarían de que tuviera sentido y de que contara con alguna actividad de reducción de emisiones.

Kristian Salgado preguntó si así como habían participado en la política en materia de quema agrícola, tendrían oportunidad de dialogar con respecto a otras normas tales como aquellas que tienen que ver con polvo fugitivo, créditos por reducción de emisiones o fuentes móviles.

Matt Dessert indicó que **Belen Leon** le había señalado que algunas de las respuestas a sus preguntas se abordarían como parte de las estrategias de fase 2 en la presentación de esa noche. También dijo con respecto a los créditos por reducción de emisiones, que podrían comentarlo más a detalle explicando cómo funcionan los diferentes sistemas bancarios y de créditos. También mencionó que generalmente las fuentes móviles no califican para créditos por reducción de emisiones a través de actividades de reemplazo.

Iddy Hartman mencionó que cuando se habla de gobierno y planeación, es de suma importancia que las distintas dependencias del condado de Imperial y sus municipios aquí representados en el comité observen las políticas en

materia de ubicación de escuelas porque no hay excusa alguna para ubicar para que las escuelas se encuentren rodeadas de campos agrícolas o a la periferia de comunidades en las que los jóvenes son expuestos a contaminación.

Luis Olmedo le agradeció su comentario y dijo que se trataba de un comentario recurrente por lo que se estaban encargando de que algún representante de Uso de Suelo y Planeación pudiera ser un participante permanente en este tipo de reuniones.

Actualización de la Encuesta sobre Proyectos de Mitigación hecha por los Integrantes del Comité Directivo; Daniela Flores, Ramboll & Harder Co.

Mireya Diaz mencionó que le había gradado mucho el formato de la encuesta porque le había resultado fácil de leer. Dijo que le gustaría saber por qué la comunidad no parecía estar interesada en los temas que para el comité habían resultado útiles y de importancia. Sin embargo, dijo que en general su opinión sobre la encuesta era muy buena.

Daniela Flores exhortó a todos a utilizar las papeletas para expresar sus opiniones para que se compartieran con todos y se identificaran áreas de oportunidad para mayor diálogo.

John Hernández dijo que quería compartir para que quedara registrado que él no cree que mitigación y reducción sean sinónimos.

VI. Puntos a Debater

Preguntas y Respuestas sobre el Borrador del Plan Comunitario de Monitoreo Atmosférico (CAMP, por sus siglas en inglés)

Kristian Salgado dijo que le gustaría proponer un libro de directrices comunitarias llamado *Clean Air Requires Everyone (El Aire Limpio Requiere de Todos)* como modelo para llevar a cabo la difusión y alcance a las comunidades específicamente porque la Junta de Recursos Atmosféricos incluyó en sus comentarios que era importante reducir la exposición personal a través de la práctica de toma de decisiones informadas. En lo que se refiere a funciones y responsabilidades, mencionó que le preocupa la manera en que se representan las dinámicas de poder en la tabla organizacional. Hizo algunos comentarios específicos al respecto y sugirió se consideraran algunos cambios

Aidé Fulton sugirió contar con alguna especie de directrices estandarizadas para fines de educación y difusión.

Una Asistente mencionó que cada una de sus comunidades es única y muy particular y que estaba de acuerdo en utilizar directrices o pautas, pero que no estaba a favor de la estandarización.

Belen Leon indicó que todos los comentarios con respecto al Plan Comunitario de Monitoreo Atmosférico debían ser presentados a más tardar el 19 de agosto a fin de poder contar con un borrador final que todos pudieran revisar durante su siguiente reunión del 28 de agosto.

VII. Encuesta Interactiva

Daniela Flores de Harder Co. condujo una encuesta interactiva para recolectar información de los integrantes del comité directivo en materia de escuelas de prioridad para los Proyectos de Filtración de Aire Intramuros financiados por AB 617. Al final de la encuesta solicitó a los integrantes del comité que revisaran la lista adjunta de escuelas en el corredor, la copia de la encuesta que acababan de completar y el mapa geográfico que despliega las escuelas en el corredor. Explicó que su propósito era el de llegar a la siguiente reunión preparados para dar retroalimentación en cuanto a sus prioridades con respecto a cada escuela en el corredor.

Breve Presentación de Jonathan London, Profesor Adjunto y Vice Presidente: Ecología Humana / Director de la Facultad de Desarrollo Comunitario y Regional: Centro de Cambio Regional

Jonathan London mencionó estar trabajando en un proyecto bajo contrato con la Junta de Recursos Atmosféricos como evaluador independiente externo de participación comunitaria en el programa AB 617. En ese momento, hizo circular un documento en referencia a su estudio y dijo que con gusto también podría compartirlo vía correo electrónico para aquellos que estuvieran interesados. Explicó que el propósito de su estudio era el de realzar el aprendizaje y las experiencias que todos estaban experimentando a través del programa AB 617, así como ayudar a entender cuáles eran las practicas que mejor funcionaban, cuáles eran las que no funcionaban muy bien, y las ideas que tenían para mejorar el proceso. Mencionó además que en el folleto encontrarían un vínculo para ingresar a una encuesta que les invitaba a completar. Dijo haber estado haciendo entrevistas a algunos integrantes del comité directivo y que si tenían cualquier pregunta o comentario que pudiera ser incluido en su cuestionario, le encantaría que se lo compartieran.

VIII. Actualización por parte de las Dependencias

Matt Dessert dijo en relación a la regla de créditos por reducción de emisiones número 214.2, que la enajenación de vehículos viejos no se considera como reducción de emisiones. Dijo que se trataba de una norma especial para el Condado Imperial a través de la cual créditos por reducción de emisiones pueden ser establecidos por pavimentar vialidades sin pavimentar. Añadió que esta norma se encuentra en el núcleo de su primer proyecto de reducción de emisiones cuyo objetivo es pavimentar el estacionamiento de una escuela preparatoria en la ciudad de Calexico.

Kristian Salgado le agradeció la aclaración.

IX. Temas para la Agenda de la Siguiente Reunión

Belen Leon dijo que un diálogo sobre los resultados de la encuesta que se había llevado a cabo durante esta reunión sería parte de la agenda. También dijo que el Plan Comunitario de Monitoreo Atmosférico se presentaría ante el comité para su aprobación y les recordó que cualquier comentario sobre este plan tendría que presentarse a más tardar el 19 de agosto. Dijo que incluirían también una actualización del Programa Comunitario de Reducción de Emisiones ya que el plazo para su aprobación es el 11 de septiembre. Finalizó diciendo que se incluirían también algunas presentaciones para su reunión del 28 de Agosto a celebrarse en el Centro Comunitario de Heber.

X. Comentarios Finales / Cierre

Rene Felix dijo que se sentía muy animado debido al progreso que han logrado. Añadió estar consciente de que el venir a estas reuniones se está capacitando y educando para poder estar todos en la misma página. Por tanto, comentó que le entusiasmaba mucho asistir a las siguientes reuniones mejor preparado y habiendo leído el material que les comparten con antelación a la reunión.

Luis Olmedo dijo que quería reconocer el servicio de interpretación simultánea profesional que se brindaba en todas las reuniones. Señaló la importancia de contar con una comunicación adecuada en estas reuniones y agradeció al Distrito de Control de Contaminación Atmosférica por hacer este servicio posible.

Kristian Salgado dijo que quería exhortar a todos a participar haciendo comentarios y preguntas para que su voz sea escuchada al momento de toma de decisiones. También sugirió contar con un mecanismo establecido para fin de abordar las cartas que se dirijan al comité.

Mireya Diaz dijo estar de acuerdo con el comentario de **Kristian Salgado** en cuanto a contar con un mecanismo para abordar cartas dirigidas al comité.

Un Asistente sugirió contar con más datos en materia de escuelas a ser consideradas para el Proyecto de Filtración de Aire a fin de poder tomar mejores decisiones al respecto.

Belen Leon agradeció a todos por su participación y les aseguró que todos y cada uno de sus comentarios son tomados en cuenta así como todas y cada una de las escuelas para ese proyecto.

Luis Olmedo también agradeció la participación de todos e indicó que la carta presentada al comité durante esta reunión sería abordada en su momento.

Se levanta la Sesión.